
Remote Learning Offer for families at Snitterfield Primary School 

2020- 2021 

In the event of a child 
needing to self isolate: 
 
This is likely to be an 
absence from school of 
between 2 and 5 days whilst 
your child (or the affected 
family member) awaits test 
results. 
 

• On the first day you should go onto the Oak National Academy 
webpage (https://www.thenational.academy/), go to Lessons and 
find your child’s year group. There are all sorts of activities across 
the curriculum which your child can choose to do. 
 
• From the second day there will be learning activities available on 
Teams. These activities will be similar to what is going on in class. 
However, if you would like to supplement these you can still 
access Oak National Academy for additional activities. 
 

In the event of a bubble 
closing: 
Bubbles will close when a 
child tests positive and the 
closure will be for 14 days 
from when the affected child 
started to show COVID 
symptoms.  
 
This could be for up to 14 
days, but might be for a 
shorter period depending on 
the time taken for test 
results to come back. 
 

• As staff will also be affected they will ensure that learning is 
available on Teams from the first day of absence. Staff will ensure 
that they monitor Teams for any messages and queries that 
children/parents post there. Please do not send work by email to 
teachers. 
 
• Staff will provide quality feedback on 4 pieces of work per week 
– these will be indicated for you and should be uploaded as per 
instructions. Ask the class teacher if you’re not sure. 
 
•Staff will also be inviting the class to general ‘meetings’ at 
specific times – please look out for this. There will be a specific 
purpose for the meeting and we expect that all children will be 
present for this.  
 

In the event of a 
local/national lockdown: 
 

The information we have is that this option is a last resort as 
schools will be one of the last services to close. 
However, in this scenario please follow the instructions as for a 
bubble closure.  
 

 

Please note that: 

 Schools are not required to provide remote learning for absences not related to coronavirus, 

although if you access Teams you may find work posted there by the teacher. 

 School does not expect children who are poorly with coronavirus symptoms to complete 

work. 

 As attendance expectations have now changed, and all children are expected to be at 

school, then we also expect that ALL CHILDREN will complete their home learning tasks in 

the above scenarios. 

 

 

https://www.thenational.academy/

